MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD AND MT. HOREB VILLAGE BOARD MEETING – October 29, 2008. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town of Springdale: Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, and Clerk Vicki Anderson. Village of Mt. Horeb: President Jim Buechner, Trustees Dave Hoffman, Mike McNall, Rollie Schraepfer, Georgia Post, Don Steinhauer, and Steve Haroldson, Administrator Larry Bierke, and Planner Mike Slavney.
CALL TO ORDER: by Eloranta 7:30 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 10/24/08 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. 

DRAFT BOUNDARY AGREEMENT(dated 10/21/08) BETWEEN THE TOWN AND VILLAGE: NO ACTION. Opportunity for the boards to discuss the changes in the draft agreement after review by town and village attorneys. It was agreed that the attorneys made no substantive changes since the 7/17/08 draft. 
In summary, the primary areas for continued discussion involve:

**the permitted commercial uses for Area B, which may not even be available for development according to the landowner, 

**the 15 year timeline,

**the desire by some on the Village Board to negotiate a boundary agreement with  the Town of Blue Mounds and with the Town of Springdale, simultaneously, to ensure that the Village has a future industrial park site. 
It was agreed that the Village Board would further discuss these matters among themselves before the next joint meeting with the Town. No meeting date was proposed. 

ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0, 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson, Town Clerk

